
City of Scottsbluff, Nebraska
Monday, April 1, 2019

Regular Meeting

Item Public Inp2

Council to consider making a recommendation to the Nebraska 
Liquor License Commission regarding the appointment of Nathan 
Maerk as the manager of Walmart Inc. dba Walmart 867.

Staff Contact: Kim Wright, City Clerk
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Memo 
To: Nathan Johnson, City Manager 

From: Kevin E Spencer, Chief of Police 

CC: liquor file 

Date: March 29, 2019 

Re: Manager Application – Nathan E. Maerk, Walmart Inc. 3322 Ave I Scottsbluff, NE License 

number D-57128  

The applicant, Nathan Maerk, was investigated for suitability as the manager of Walmart’s liquor 
license. Nothing was discovered that would prohibit him from holding a manager’s position under the 
license. Nathan disclosed no criminal history; however, I found 3 speeding citations.  

On Thursday March 28, 2019 at 1600 hours Doug Ferreyra the Scottsbluff Walmart store manager, 
appeared before the Scottsbluff Liquor License Advisory Board on behalf of the applicant Nathan 
Maerk. Doug explained that Nathan Maerk lives and works in Omaha and is unable to attend Monday 
night’s council meeting too.  

Doug explained Walmart’s processes relating to their handling of alcohol. Doug told us that all of 
Walmart’s employees have to take an alcohol class every six months no matter their job 
responsibilities. Doug further explained, that anyone of the employees could have to run a register if 
needed so they all have to complete the course. Doug told us that the alcohol vendors complete an 
order and then present it to the store manager for approval. The vendors then put their own products on 
the shelf with the overstock in a specific area of the warehouse that his under surveillance. Doug said 
that anyone selling alcohol to a minor would be terminated. Doug said that the registers prompts the 
clerk to check identification once alcohol is scanned, adding, if a customer is at a self-checkout the 
transaction is stopped until a host can approve the sell.  

Wal-Mart currently has a robust video system and they are opened 24 hours a day every day except 
Christmas. 

I have found no information that would indicate that Nathan Maerk is not fit, willing and able to manage 
the Walmart Liquor License. 

Respectfully, 

 

Kevin E Spencer, Chief of Police 

City of Scottsbluff 

Chief of Police  
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